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It was great to meet  so many families at our recent Year 8 Progress meeting. Some of you mentioned to me 
that you would like to know a little, more about your child’s tutors. I have included a photograph of the Year 8 
tutor team . 

Ms. Schreiber  Mr. Forsyth   Mr. Taylor  Mrs. Meek  Mrs. Salter  Miss. Robinson  Ms. Gurney  

Ms. Schreiber 8A - Hello! I am a cover teacher working at Honiton until Christmas.  In my free time I like to 
read, learn languages, and explore Devon.  
 
Mr. Forsyth  8B– I teach PE and Science and enjoy football and watching films.  I was a student at HCC and 
many of your teachers also taught me!  
 
Mr. Taylor 8C- I teach PE and have a Year 7 group for Maths. I have two girls at primary school so enjoy lots of 
family time with them too. I enjoy playing football and cycling. I support Spurs so enjoy watching their games 
when I can, and always follow Exeter City and their results.  
 
Mrs. Robinson 8D - My name is Miss Katie Robinson, and I am the art teacher here at HCC. I did my degree in 
Brighton and before I became a teacher I had my own sculpture business. In my spare time (which is very little 
at the moment with two girls under 4 years old) I enjoy surfing, dancing and walks on Dartmoor.   
 
Mrs. Salter 8D- My name is Mrs. Salter. I share my tutor group with Miss Robinson. I teach PE and health and 
social care. My main hobbies are riding my horse and playing netball.  
 
Ms. Gurney 8E - Hi! I am Philippa Gurney, I teach Mathematics.  I enjoy walking and taking photographs.   
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Year 11 have made a fabulous start to their mock exams this week. The exam invigilators have               
commented on the students' great attitude, and how quickly they have taken to the routines. 
Thanks to the students the mocks started promptly and have proceeded without issue. This set of 
mocks and results will be daunting for many students, but remember that they are a starting 
point. They will help to inform revision and teaching to ensure that you make lots of progress   

before the final exams. Remember to get plenty of rest in between revision sessions and plan your time             
wisely. You have made a great start in year 11 – keep it going.  
  
Also, a massive thank you to those that were able to attend the Year 11 SLT progress evening last Tuesday. It 
was great to meet so many of you and put support in place as needed for the mocks/exams. Hopefully, you 
found the sessions helpful. A feedback form will be with you shortly. Please spend a few minutes filling this in, 
so that we can help to improve the evening further.   

The Year 13 students have had a busy start of the term as their exams get ever closer. We all 
wish the BTEC students’ good luck next week as they start their official exam season and                
congratulate the many amazing offers received for our university bound students. A great way to 
go into their few months of study. 
 

Some traditions never fade in Post -16 and we look forward to next Tuesday when we officially start the     
Christmas celebrations; put the study books down and have a lovely evening decorating our tree, sing                     
cheesy Christmas songs, enter the Christmas Quiz (always gets very competitive!), eat festive food and                   
finish off by watching a Christmas Movie. A great wellbeing activity for some deserving hardworking                          
students  

                                                                                              Mrs S Burroughs,  Assistant Principal - Director of Post 16 

10 have been working hard towards their first KS4 end-of-cycle assessments next week. We 
have been encouraging them to take these seriously and study up as if these were the real deal. 
Any encouragement to study at home would be hugely beneficial!  

Many Year10s have been securing placements for work experience and we have been enthused 
by the variety of work placements that have come in already. If anyone is struggling with finding                    
appropriate work experience, or needs some inspiration,  

please come and find me or drop me an email. Eleanor.Lindsay@honiton.college 
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 Thank you for your support with homework so far this term. Students are getting 
settled into good routines and we are seeing excellent completion rates and   
progress in Sparx Science and Sparx Reader in KS3 and SENECA in KS4.   
 
To support homework completion, we run a ‘Catch-up’ session every lunchtime in 

the Hub. Students are asked to attend if they have missed any homework and need to catch-up or they can 
attend to get ahead! They can bring their lunch and leave when they are up to date. We also run an after-
school Independent Study Club, every day in C3. This is run by members of our Learning Support Team who 
are happy to help if needed. However, please note that there will be no after-school Independent Study Club 
on 20th Dec due to the early finish.  
 
Next week is Assessment Week across the College (week 11 of the first cycle). For most of our students this 
will be a familiar part of their life at HCC, however, for Year 7 this will be the first time they have been through 
this routine. Teachers will be preparing and reassuring students in lessons. If students are unsure, encourage 
them to speak to their tutors and teachers. These assessments will then inform the teaching in Super Teach 
week (week 12 of the cycle).  
 

Mrs. M.C Jefferies,  Vice Principal 


